Town Board Meeting Minutes
March 13, 2024

Tom called the meeting to order at 7:00pm
Approve minutes from the previous monthly meeting-Michelle read the meeting minutes from the February 2024 meeting. John made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, seconded by Greg-motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report-Michelle gave the balances from the end of February for the accounts-Checking ($74,392.94), Public Savings-($170,496.40), & ARPA Savings-($39,363.48). There were no questions from the Board. Greg made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report, seconded by John-motion carried. 
Fire District-Quarterly meeting not held as of today-nothing to report.
Zoning Report-Dawn is currently working on revisions to Zoning ordinance that were discussed at last Zoning meeting.  
Building permits-One permit was submitted. John made a motion to approve the building permit, seconded by Greg-motion carried.
Election Inspector 2024-2025-Mary Fredrick would like to be the election inspector. Greg made a motion to approve Mary Fredrick as the election inspector, seconded by John-motion carried.
Open Book & Board of Review-Open Book will be held 4/8/24-4/12/24 per phone call only to CJ Becker. Board of Review will be 4/12/2024 from 6pm-8pm at the Town Hall. John made a motion to approve the dates and times, seconded by Greg-motion carried.
Annual Meeting-Will be held on 4/10/2024 at 7pm(same date as monthly meeting) Greg made a motion to approve the meeting date/time, seconded by John-motion carried.
Heating/Building updates-Tom ordered a new electric water heater for the hall and is working on getting it plumbed in. Tom received a bid from Sensenig Construction for repair to the hall roof in the amount of $385.28. Greg made a motion to approve and accept the bid for repairs, seconded by John-motion carried. 
Gravel/Roads/Culvert updates-The Board reviewed the ad for gravel that will be put in the shopper; gravel bids need to be submitted by April meeting and gravel will be put down by June 1st, weather permitting. John made a motion to approve the ad, seconded by Greg-motion carried.
Tom and Dennis drove around township to determine need for gravel; specific areas were mentioned that will need to be addressed. It was discussed to use less expensive gravel on dead end roads and/or less traveled roads.  It was discussed when to apply dust control; want to make sure it is not as late as last year, but need to factor in areas that are receiving gravel.
John received a quote for two 83x57 flat bottomed culverts in the amount of $23,500.00. These are needed on Broek Rd. Another culvert will have to be replaced on Owen Rd as well. The Board wants to get addition quotes to compare pricing and discussed placing an ad for culvert bids. Tom said the Township was approved for Culvert Aid.  
Closed session  *WIS. STAT. §19.85(1)(c)  for the purpose of considering employment, promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercise responsibility.  The board may go in and out of closed session and take any action deemed appropriate from closed session.  The board will reconvene into open session immediately following closed session– No reason to go into closed session


 Closed session per WI Stat 19.85(1)(G)-for the purpose of conferring with legal counsel for the township, regarding the ongoing issues with the Town of Colby and Meridian Bridge—.  The board may go in and out of closed session and take any action deemed appropriate from closed session.  The board will reconvene into open session immediately following closed session ---there was no reason to convene into closed session.


Public Comment-Make sure dust control is applied in a timely manner this year. 
Other Business to come before the Board- Ed Ker approached Tom about ditching on Cardinal Avenue. Due to expense involved, Tom suggested Ed pay for a portion. Board discussed if splitting the cost between the Township and the home owner should become a new standard practice. Tom proposed a policy be created. Approval for ditching would be required prior to any ditching.  This would be contracted by an outside source. Farmers or home owners with equipment may want to do their own, which lead to questions on how to assess charges to keep pricing fair for everyone.  Dennis mentioned  large rocks had been pushed into the ditch near Christensens. Tom will contact them to make sure rocks are removed at their expense.  Someone inquired if anyone knew if road bans would go into effect. Certain counties had already put bans on, but Clark Co. had not as of yet.
Agenda items for next meeting-Ditch Cleaning policy, approve gravel and dust control bids
Approve and pay bills-John made a motion to approve & pay bills, seconded by Greg-motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm, Greg made a motion to adjourn, seconded by John-motion carried. 




